2022/23 saw a change with members of the PCC conducting some services along side our Holy Communion clergy led service. This became necessary with Rev.Brian Jolley stepping down. This change has been successful and will continue.

Open Gardens was, as always, very successful and we owe our thanks to all who helped make it so. The school children held their Harvest & Christmas services in church which is always a pleasure to be involved with.

Leading up to Christmas Mark gave another interesting talk. Christmas Carols and the Midnight Service followed with good attendance at all events, for which we are very greatful.

We were extremely sorry to lose Margaret Perrett as joint church warden but wish her well in her new home and thank her for her dedication to the position and support of Holy Trinity over many years.

We have introduced a 'Give & Take' food bank into the church porch with anything remaining at the end of the month going to Saxmundham food bank. Thank you to all who are supporting it.

Thank you to all for the support you give to our beautiful church.

Rita
Church Warden
